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Sheriff Staly Implements Investigative Costs 
Recovery Program – Saving Taxpayers Money 

 
 
Sheriff Rick Staly has implemented a policy for deputies and detectives to seek the recovery of the cost 
of a criminal investigation from the defendant upon conviction. The arresting deputy will supply the 
courts with the needed documents to show the costs that should be entered in the judgement rendered 
against the convicted person(s) as permitted by Florida State Statute 938.27 (1). 
 
One of the first cases under this new policy is Michael Scott Wilson, 32, who was arrested on December 
28, 2018 after placing electrical devices to the top door lock and lower door handle of 110 White Hall 
Drive in Palm Coast in an attempt to electrocute and cause serious bodily injury or even death to his 
estranged wife. Wilson was located and arrested in Knoxville, Tennessee, on a Flagler County warrant 
and charged with two counts of attempted aggravated battery on a pregnant person and one count of 
grand theft of a firearm. 
 
Numerous Flagler County Sheriff’s Office resources were used during the investigation including the 
need for a detective to travel to Knoxville twice. The FCSO is seeking reimbursement from Wilson 
totaling $5,748.85. That is $4,978.85 in investigative costs and $770.00 in extradition to Flagler County. 
The Flagler County Sheriff’s Office has requested that the defendant repay the Sheriff’s Office (and the 
taxpayers) for the investigative costs associated with the investigation and arrest.  
 
“Florida Law allows charging these fees to the criminal upon conviction, and that is what we will do,” 
Sheriff Staly said. “Tax payers shouldn’t have to pay for criminal acts. If you’re going to do the crime, 
be prepared to pay for it.” 
 
The Flagler County Sheriff’s Office will work with the State Attorney’s Office in order to add these 
reimbursement charges to the sentencing judgement of the defendant.  Reimbursement will be requested 
from all person’s arrested upon conviction, whether it’s for DUI, shoplifting or murder.  Fees recovered 
are returned to the Flagler County Board of County Commissioners’s general fund. 
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